

## **Holy Family Catholic Primary School**

Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes WA8 5DW Tel: 0151 424 3926

**Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney** 

17<sup>th</sup> September 2021

# **NEWSLETTER**

### Meet the Teacher - Virtual Welcome Meetings

Class welcome meetings (on Zoom) will take place at **9.30am week beginning 20**th **September**. We hope you will be able to join the meetings which will last approximately 15 minutes. Class teachers will share information relevant to their class and there will be an opportunity to ask any questions you may have. Zoom links and further details will be sent via ParentApp. If you haven't already got it, please download and register on the Zoom app in preparation for the meeting. <a href="https://zoom.us/signin">https://zoom.us/signin</a>

20.9.21 Nursery and Reception

21.9.21 Year 1

22.9.21 Year 2

23.9.21 Year 4

24.9.21 Year 3

27.9.21 Year 5

28.9.21 Year 6

#### Feel Good Friday and Macmillan Cake Sale 24th September

Unfortunately, we can't host the usual Macmillian coffee morning for parents this year due to COVID restrictions on having large groups in school. However, we would still like to have a cake sale in each class to raise money for this good cause. We have decided to combine our **Feel Good Friday** with a cake sale. For new parents, Feel Good Friday takes place on the last Friday of every month. Children are welcome



to come to school in their own clothes for a £1 donation and 50p if they wish to buy a cake. (See ParentPay please). They will play games of Bingo in class and take part in wellbeing activities so please can the children come suitably dressed for outdoor sporty activities.

Please can donations of cakes be sent into school from next Wednesday. Thank you in advance for your support with this.

## THANK YOU

Thank you for your generosity on Thursday with donations to CAFOD and food for the Widnes Foodbank. Mrs Quigley and some helpful volunteers stacked her car to the brim and dropped it all off today. Both collections will make a difference to both our local community and our global families.







## **WELL DONE**

Congratulations to our Y6 and Y5 football team who represented the school brilliantly this week. They won all 3 matches and displayed our school values throughout. Mrs Speight, Mr Campbell and Mr Turpin were delighted, and we are all very proud of them.



#### Keeping up to date with all the news

If you don't already, why not follow us on Twitter. Teachers regularly upload pictures and news to celebrate what is going on day to day in school. You can find us on Twitter at @HFCronton



Respect, Responsibility, Resilience

Email: holy.family@holyfamilycronton.co.uk Website:<u>www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk</u>
Twitter: @HFCronton